Safety Committee  
August 14, 2025
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Holly Dames, Planning
Brandon Halt, B&G 
Ed Schell, Sheriff’s Department
Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Crystal Carpenter, B&G

Joshua Tustin, Probation Services
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds
Michelle Manni, Aging
Jesse Barkey, IT

Absent
Dan Gregg, B&G

Deborah Dellorso, Public Defender

Scott Berry, BHDS
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office
Paul Krajacic, WCCF
Jordan Sealy, Public Safety
Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Rebekah Drilak, Clerk of Courts 
Meeting started at: 10:04 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of July Minutes: Michelle M. made a motion to approve minutes and Brandon H. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· The plan for the fire drill is moving forward. 
· Evacuation training for most departments and tenants have been scheduled and will be completed by September 20th. Public Safety will be training each individual department. 
· It was previously discussed that the door to the parking garage from the Veterans Clinic locks automatically at 4:30. The committee discussed that since this door is operated by the clinic, the automatic lock times would be at their discretion. 
Safety Suggestions

· There was a previous safety suggestion discussed at last month’s meeting about the panic buttons in the stairwells that are not connected with any type of alert notification. Buildings & Grounds has covered them up, so that people will not press the button thinking that help will arrive, when that is not the case. 
· There was a suggestion about adding a fire alarm to the Courts IT area in the Courthouse. Currently there is a horn and strobe in the hallway, but not in the area where the Courts IT office is located. The department directors for Buildings & Grounds and IT will discuss this issue and determine a solution. 
· There was a safety suggestion submitted in the box about there being too many signs alerting the public of where the Sheriff’s office is located. The committee discussed that this is not a safety related suggestion. 
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from July were discussed. 
· Regarding the employee who tripped and fell while crossing the street from the Courthouse - the committee discussed that in this particular situation, the employee was rushing because they were limited by a time constraint. 
· Regarding the Sheriff’s deputy who was bitten by a K-9 dog – neither the employee nor the dog did anything wrong. The employee was acting as the “attack dummy” in the situation, and the dog is trained to bite. 
New Business

· The Crossroads Parking Garage has recently made repairs to the sidewalk areas. There was previously an uneven area at the bottom of the steps that people would often trip over. This area has been repaired with cement. There is one area at the bottom of the ramp that still has a chunk of cement missing. The repairs are still in progress. 
· The Caldwell Building recently had an area of the façade that was falling off. This will be repaired. The County is currently putting out bids for a company to fix this area. 
· The back entrance of the Crossroads Building is currently in the process of being made ADA compliant. 
· The committee discussed the fact that although it may not necessarily be a safety issue, the restrooms should have more baby-changing stations so that people do not need to go to their vehicles to change diapers on their children.  
· Meeting adjourned at 10:19 A.M.
